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           November, 2010
At the September 13, 2010, Board Meeting, Board Member Gary Bowen made a recommendation that all columnar and global junipers less than one foot from the sides of our buildings be removed because of a potential fire danger.  There were questions as to the extent of this recommendation – how much removal would need to be done, what would be the cost for removal and disposal, and any recommendations for replacement (or possibly no replacement at all).  
Maps of the community were done to show all the junipers that would need to be removed based on this recommendation.  (These maps will be filed with this report at Professional Management  Associates.)    A rough count would indicate at least 100 junipers would be affected by this recommendation.
The Jefferson County Emergency Mitigation Officer was contacted to provide an assessment of the potential fire danger.  One question he asked was “Are they irrigated?”   In many cases they are irrigated since they border on grassy areas that are irrigated.  His reply was  “If so, then that reduces the hazard.”
He also commented that there is a potential of fire danger but he does not see it as a high severity problem or as a huge threat.  He followed that by saying that we have a greater threat from people burning candles in their homes.
Many of the junipers have been allowed to become too large for the areas where they were originally planted.   The Board may want to consider removal of these junipers as regrading and replacement of edging and rock are addressed.
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